
 APPENDIX 1

Inquiry into the Funding o/the Arts in Northern Ireland 

List of recommendations 

1. We recommend that DCAL undertakes research to ascertain how much money is being spent on the arts 
by other government departments. This information should be used by DCAL and the Arts Council to 
gain a wider understanding of where arts funding is currently being targeted and to identify areas which 
receive little or no funding from any department. 

2. We recommend that DCAL works with local councils post-RPA to assist them in reviewing how much 
they spend on the arts, with a view to ensuring that there is a greater degree of equality in arts provision 
across the different council areas than exists presently. 

3. We recommend that DCAL targets its investment in the arts in such a way as to further embed the arts 
in people's everyday lives right across Northern Ireland. The Committee is of the view that greater 
participation and access to the arts will lead to greater support both among the public and within 
government for increased funding for the arts. 

4. We recommend that DCAL sets up an inter-departmental group on funding for the arts. 

5. We recommend that the Arts Council pro-actively seeks out arts organisations that may be eligible for 
EU funding and assists those organisations in making applications for such funding. 

6. We recommend DCAL and the Arts Council work together so that budgets for coming years can be 
finalised in the January ahead of the new financial year in April, so that arts organisations are given as 
much prior notice as possible of their funding position. 

7. We recommend that DCAL and the Arts Council work with Arts & Business NI to ensure that more 
support is given to community based arts organisations in terms of accessing private sponsorship. 

8. We recommend that the Arts Council increases the level of funding which goes to community arts 
organisations. 

9. We recommend that the Arts Council requires professional arts organisations which it funds to increase 
the amount of outreach/community work they currently deliver. 

10. We recommend that the Arts Council sets up a specific funding programme for community arts 
organisations that deliver participation opportunities to people living in Super Output Areas ranked in 
the top 20% of areas of deprivation according to the Northern Ireland Multiple Deprivation Measure. 

11. We recommend that the Arts Council increases the current budget for the Start Up programme which 
will distribute grants to community based groups which have received little or no previous funding from 
the Arts Council. 

12. We recommend that in distributing these funds, the Arts Council pro-actively identifies groups which 
may be eligible for this funding. 

13. We recommend that given its levels of participation, we recommend that the Arts Council increases the 
level of funding which goes to voluntary arts organisations, such as those involved in amateur drama or 
the traditional arts. 

" 

14. We recommend that in the interests of transparency and fairness, the Arts Council should establish a 
feedback process for unsuccessful funding applicants to clarify why they did not receive funding. 
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